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KICKING HORSE CANYON CONSTRUCTION & ROAD CLOSURES SURCHARGE 
 
 
TO:  Valued Customer 
 
FROM:  Apps Cargo Terminals  
 
DATE:  July 12, 2023 
 
As you are aware, the closure on Highway 1 at Kicking Horse Pass near Golden, BC, was scheduled 
to open on June 1, 2021. 
 
The latest update on the progress of the construction project is that the closure will continue 
overnight full closures and intermittent 1 lane traffic when open during the day, therefore our 
surcharge will remain in effect. 
 
During these closures, traffic will be detoured through Radium, BC.  Kindly anticipate delays for 
shipments moving between British Columbia and Alberta. 
 
We will make all efforts to limit service disruptions and mitigate delays while remaining compliant 
with federally regulated Hours of Service rules. 
 
For the duration of this project, all LTL shipments moving long this detour will have a surcharge of 
5%, with a minimum of $5, to a maximum of $150 (plus taxes) applied and all full loads will have 
a surcharge of $150 (plus taxes) applied. 
 
We have attached a map showing the planned closure location as well as the detour required.  
Additional information regarding the Kicking Horse Canyon upgrade and this closure is available at: 
https://www.kickinghorsecanyon.ca/  
 
Please contact your sales or service rep if you have questions.  
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